Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2012 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	897


	Bill #:
	HB 177


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to sexual offenses.


	Sponsor:
	Representative Joni Jenkins


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Local jails


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 177 amends KRS 510.320 so that defendants charged with offenses involving certain types of sexual contact are subject to HIV testing.  At present, defendants are informed that HIV tests are available and may voluntarily submit to testing.  HIV testing is mandatory if the defendant is convicted of the sex crime.  

Under HB 177, a court, at the request of the victim or victim’s guardian, shall compel a defendant to undergo HIV testing.  Testing may occur at any point after the finding of probable cause against the defendant or the issuance of an indictment.  Testing is to be carried out under the direction of the Cabinet for Health and Family Services.  The cost of testing is to be borne by the defendant unless he/she is found to be indigent.     

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 177 on local governments is indeterminable.  The main cost to local governments will be getting defendants the court ordered HIV tests.  While the defendant is responsible for the cost of the test (unless indigent), the local jail will have to arrange for the test to be administered.  This may result in transportation costs associated with transporting the defendant to a testing facility.  It is unknown how many victims will ask a court to order a defendant to undergo testing.  Presumably, most victims of offenses involving sexual contact will seek to have the defendant tested.  It is further unknown how many defendants will require transportation to a facility to have blood drawn for the HIV test.  

It is illustrative that in 2010, according to the Kentucky State Police’s Crime in Kentucky report, there were 1,545 reported cases of rape.  Of the reported cases of rape, 52% or 796 were cleared by arrest or other means.
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